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17th September 2019 

 
Dear Year 9 Parent, 

 
As you are probably aware, Year 9 students at Biddenham International School and Sports College have the 
opportunity to choose and start their GSCE/Level 2 courses earlier in the academic year than is the case in 
some schools.  As part of this process, your child has been involved in an ongoing carousel of lessons since 
the beginning of the year that has aimed to give them a flavour of the subjects available. 

 
We would therefore like to take this opportunity to invite you and your child to the Year 9 Options Evening at 
Biddenham International School and Specialist Sports College on Wednesday 25th September, starting at 
5:00pm. 

 
The evening consists of two parts.  There will be the chance to speak to individual subject teachers in the 
Sixth Form block and ask any questions that you may have about each option subject.  You will also have 
the opportunity to meet with your child’s tutor, who will be available to discuss any queries/concerns during 
the night. 
There will be two talks in the main hall at the school delivered by Eleanor Grylls, Head of School followed by 
myself; Issy Lilley-Moncrieff, Head of Year 9.  Please see the times below for the relevant talk for your child’s 
tutor group.  

 
 5.00pm for Tutor Groups 9AP, 9EVR, 9SZH, 9DRG 
 6.30pm for Tutor Groups 9SDN, 9MAW, 9DFB, 9SW 

 
The choices that your child is taking will lead to their first set of formal qualifications. We want to ensure that 
the students and you receive the very best advice and guidance we can provide so that you are able to 
make the best selection of subjects. 

 
The core curriculum which every student will study is; GCSE English Language, GCSE English Literature, 

GCSE Mathematics, GCSE Religious Studies and GCSE Sciences (separate or combined qualifications). 
They will then choose four additional subjects that are available in the option blocking system. They will only 
be able to pick one subject from each of the blocking columns, of these subjects one must be from the 
group of Ebacc subjects which are coloured in blue. The school website has the new Year 9 options booklet 
on the front page, which gives information on the options process and on every subject taught at key stage 
4.  It is important to ensure that students choose subjects that interest them and will be valuable to them in 
the future.  Our independent careers advisor will also be available on the 25th September to speak to 
students and parents throughout the evening.  

 
If you have any further questions about the evening then please feel free to contact me at school on 01234 
334560 or via e-mail on issy.lilley-moncrief@biddenham.beds.sch.uk  

 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Miss I Lilley-Moncrieff 
Head of Year 9 
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